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February 14, 2020

Antonio Malouf

Minister of Economy

Ministry of the Economy
Guatemala City; Guatemala, C.A.

RE: Threshold Program Director
Dear Minister Malouf:

This letter is in reference to the Millennium Challenge Account Threshold Program Grant Agreement
(the “Agreement”), dated April 8, 2015, between the United States of America, acting through the
Millennium Challenge Corporation (“MCC”), and the Republic of Guatemala (“Guatemala’™), acting
through its government (the “Government,” and, collectively with MCC, the “Parties”). Capitalized
terms used in this letter are defined in the Agreement and retain the same meaning in this letter unless
otherwise noted.

Pursuant to section 4.11 of the Agreement, MCC may issue Implementation Letters to furnish guidance
or instructions to the Government for use in implementing the Program.

As discussed in MCC’s earlier letter of January 17, 2020, MCC believes that additional time from
PRONACOM’s senior leadership will be necessary in order to ensure that the Program Objective is
achieved. Currently the PRONACOM Executive Director’s time is split amongst several programs
and this does not provide for adequate time to be dedicated to the Threshold Program. MCC has
received the letter dated February 11, 2020 in which the Ministry of Economy accepts MCC s proposal
to name Francisca de Jests Cardenas Moran as Threshold Program Director given her experience and
knowledge of the Program.

Therefore, the Parties hereby agree that the Government will include the new position of Threshold
Program Director for the Threshold Program within PRONACOM, which position will be funded
entirely with Threshold Program funds. The Government hereby designates Francisca de Jests
Cérdenas Mordn as “Threshold Program Director” and the Threshold Program Director is hereby
named an Additional Representative under the Agreement and is hereby delegated the authorities to
coordinate, manage, implement and oversee the Program, including without limitation, managing the
implementation of the Projects, allocating resources, managing procurements and executing contracts,
cooperative agreements or other similar arrangements.

Please acknowledge receipt of this letter and indicate your agreement with its terms by signing below

and delivering the signed letter to my attention via facsimile or email. If you have any questions, please
do not hesitate to contact John Wingle or me.
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Thomas Kelly
cting Vice President

Department of Policy and Evaluation

By: o L.
Antonio Malouf
Minister of Economy



